

# SAC Meeting Agenda February 15, 2017

Media Center 5:30pm

Mr. Unke, Principal, called the meeting to order at 5:35. He welcomed parents and teachers.

## 1. School Safety and Security

Mr. Unke gave a quick construction update. He stated a contractor and architect have been selected for the building of our new school and volunteers are needed for site planning in April.

Mr. Unke introduced District personnel Mr. Lefere and Mr. Michaud along with members of the Sheriff's Office Captain Don Hiller, Derek Paul and Matt Pitcher here to discuss safety and security on campus. Mr. Hiller explained that with the unique location of our campus which has police, FHP, Coast Guard, Marine Patrol and FWC within just minutes away, response time would be minimal. He also mentioned that he has requested more police presence at our campus since we do not have a dedicated SRO. There are several deputies with students at our school who are here daily for drop off in the mornings and parent pick up in the afternoons. A parent suggested an SRO would be helpful to have on campus. Mr. Hiller explained to he is not financially able to dedicate a full time officer at our school at this time. Mr. Unke discussed our upcoming lockdown procedure. A parent asked about locking classroom doors during school hours. Mrs. Houser, 3rd grade teacher, explained the school tried it at one point and it became more of a disruption with having to let students back in the classroom if they went to the office, library, bathroom, etc. Mr. Unke responded that we could revisit locking classroom doors and making sure external doors are always locked. Mr. Michaud explained the new school external doors will lock with the push of a button. Mr. Unke stressed that a lot of effort is being put into planning for building a safer school than what we currently have. Mrs. Houser added the TV monitor if the office displaying 12-16 cameras throughout the school has been a great addition to the safety and security of our school.

# 2. FSA Writing-February 28th for 4th and 5th Grade

Mrs. Rodriguez, Dean of Students, urged parents of 4th and 5th graders to make sure students are here on testing day and ready to write. Writing test is 120 min. long. Student will get a stretch break after 60 min. Students will read three articles and respond to a prompt related to the articles they read. Letters regarding FSA Writing went home today along with STAR results for Reading and Math.

#### 3. Calendar Review

Mrs. Rodriguez, went over upcoming events for February and March. They include: PBS reward 2/24, Jump for Heart Kickoff, FSA Writing 4<sup>th</sup> & 5<sup>th</sup> 2/28, JAT Assembly 3/9, Professional Day 3/10, PTO&SAC 3/22, FSA ELA 3<sup>rd</sup> Grade 3/28-29, Spring Break 3/13-17, and Yearbook ad/sales.

Meeting adjourned at 6:20 pm.



### SAC Sign in February 15, 2017

Name (Please Print)	Phone Number	Email Address Only if you have not previously listed
1. Kate Chapman	305.304.6833	Katechapman e hotmal.
2. Mayar C. Huff	x59322	
3. Carnifoldinga	305-304-6203	caarpa@gmail.com
4. KATTE CHESINEY LAMS	561-402-1385	T J
5. Ashly Baron	305-731-6607	abaron 129 ahotmail com
6. Amanda Lee	754 291 4744	mondo @ truplino
7. Oda is DadNN	481-8347	-Tahamverch Rome
8. Cathy Dollettino	289-2490	Kuthy-depastino @ Kees
9. Raisa Gonzalez	289.8211	gonzalez raisa@comcast.
10.1515 Montaya	7863466926	4 1 (0)
11.	7. 0 126	1315 Montogalo a Gmail
12.		
13.		
14.		
15.		
16.		
17.		
18.		
19.		
20.		
21.		
22.		
23.		
24.		
25.		
26.		
27.		
28.		
29.		
30.		
31.		